
 

 

I n our last newsletter, we had shared with 
you about the need for a well at the Nicaraguan 
community of Las Pe¶itas.  Through the 
generous donations of Steve & Sharon Harrison 
& First Presbyterian Church Hilton Head Island, 
this project has been completed! 
The community is mainly agricultural and the 

geology is hard rock, making it very difficult to 
dig wells by hand. Oscar, one of the community 
leaders, had literally chiseled a well to obtain a 
minimal amount of water for his family. 
After visiting the community with our 

missionary 
colleague, 
Angi 
Hopkins, we 
set out to drill 
a proper well 
for the 
community.  
Oscar and 
the other 
members of 
the 
community 
provided the 
assistance 

needed to work with the local drillers and get the 
well installed.  We decided to use the local style 
pump called a ñbomba de mecateò or rope 
pump.  It is hand powered (no electric service is 
available) and is readily repaired by local 
technicians.  The driller also built a very nice 
concrete pad around the pump so that the water 
buckets donôt sit in the mud while they are being 
filled. 

This is the drill rig 
and crew cleaning 
out the mud from 
the drilled well and 
getting it ready to 
install the pump.  It 
is always exciting 
to see the water 
gushing up from 
the well! 
 
 
Needless to say, 
the members of 
the community are 
VERY GLAD to 
have dependable, 
abundant, clean 
water at their 
disposal.  Many 

thanks to our donors, to Angi and to God be the 
Glory!! 
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I n January 2018, we had the opportunity to 
attend the TMS Global Regional Gathering.  It 
was held outside of Bogota, Columbia, SA.  This 
was our first trip to Columbia and we loved the 
countryðas well as being with our Spanish 
speaking colleagues.  There were 13 colleagues 
who are or have served in Paraguay.  It was 
great seeing them and catching up on our 
Paraguayan friends.  Here we all are with our 
President, Max Wilkins. 

J une we were on the road again as we 
traveled to Kankab, Mexico.  The photo of us on 
the front page is with Linda wearing a traditional 

Mayan dress called an ñipilò.  The local Mayan 
women wore these white dresses every day!  
We asked how they kept them clean, and that 
just didnôt seem to be a problem!  Here are 
some of the ladies making homemade tortillas.  
The Mayan food is a little different than 
traditional Mexican food, but they still use 
tortillas!  Notice the open fire to cook the 
tortillas.  It was June, and this cooking hut was 
very hot! 
This will be a different project as it will have 

to include a water treatment system.  Kankab is 
located in the Mexican state of Yucat§n, and 

most of the ground water is contaminated.  
During this initial trip, we visited a driller, and a 
couple of treatment system providers.  We will 
be working this project in conjunction with 
Roswell Presbyterian Church.  Currently, we 
are waiting on additional information regarding 
pricing from the churchôs pastor, Severo Ek.  
Here is Pastor Severo with some of the 
beautiful Mayan members of his church. 

We had a special 
treat as our guest 
speaker was. Bruce 
Olson.  Olson has 
served in Columbia 
since moving to the 
country in 1961ðhe 
is now 76 years 
young.  His book 
Bruchko tells about 
his live with the Mo-
tilone Indians.  He is 
a linguist, and now 
speaks over 15 lan-
guages.  It was a 

thrill to listen to his many tales.  We also were 
able to visit the Salt Cathedral of Zipaquir§.  The 
salt mine is 200 metres underground.  This an-
gel is carved totally from salt. 
 


